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October Guild Meeting     Wednesday, October 12, 2016 

 

REMEMBER OUR NEW LOCATION!  East Mesa Christian Church, 
706 S. Greenfield Road, Mesa, AZ.  The church is on the west side of 
Greenfield Road, between Broadway and Southern.  Parking access is 
from E. Diamond Ave., the street just south of the church and north of 
Mesa Fire Department station #205.  The room will be open by 6:00 
pm for a social hour. 

 
Hospitality:  New chair for this year is Mary Papaj.  Please sign up for one of the months to bring a 
snack/dish.  We like to have some healthy choices such as veggies and dip, or fruit.  Your homemade 
treats are also appreciated.  If I can get two people per month, that would be great.  Sign-up sheet will 
again be at our October meeting to cover future dates.  If you have any suggestions for improvement, 
please forward them to me via webmaster@telarana.org.  Thank you. 
   
Raffle Baskets:  Bring your $$ and good luck charm for a chance to win one of 3 raffle baskets. Spinning, 
weaving and felting. Tickets are $1 or 6 for $5. 
 
 

 

 

       

 

 
 

       

 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 

       

 

 

   

2016 - 2017 Executive Board 

 

Executive Officers  
President      Linda Wade  Vice President Nancy Ryan 

Treasurer  Karen Kehlenbach Secretary Winnie Johnson 
 

Committee Chairs     Membership   Betz Frederick 

Demonstrations   Jean Doig  Newsletter     Phil Leonard 

Exhibits & Shows Cindy Reynolds   Programs  Nancy Ryan 

Federation  Hope Aguilar  Publicity   Lee Killpack 

Historian  Gina Saettone     Ways & Means  Sharie Monsam  

Hospitality  Mary Papaj  Website     Sara Jenkins  

Library   Karen Kehlenbach Workshops    Debi Deadmond 
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President’s Letter 
 

Dear Telarañians: 

Do you spend an inordinate amount of time thinking about your favorite fiber art?  Perhaps because I’m 
not multitalented – I only weave – I think about weaving a lot, especially in relation to my output.  In 
one of the first weaving books I read, Thrums by Faithe Shaw Nunneley, she lists the states of 
“Handweaving As Mania”.  It starts with fear of dressing a loom and progresses to using patterns for 
projects, joining a guild and taking workshops.  One that really resonates: counting things when you 
don’t need to! That’s not OCD, is it?  Maybe a little, but it is helpful when you weave.  It’s an amusing 
book, but also full of tips, some of which I still use. 
 
Recently, I re-watched a movie that I had seen years ago in a foreign film series.  I remembered from the 
first viewing that the character wove something, but that was long before I had ever even seen a loom.  
The film is from China, and begins with a son coming home after the death of his father.  In flashback, it 
shows how the parents met.  The mother was the village’s best weaver and wove a banner that 
wrapped a beam in the new schoolhouse.  The father was the schoolteacher.  She is shown weaving at a 
rudimentary loom.  Interesting how many varieties of looms there are around the world.  The movie is 
called “The Road Home” from 1999. It's worth looking for.  Oh, and the blind mother (grandmother) is 
shown spinning.   
 

 
 Our Weavers Study Group held their 2nd annual Structure Workshop in September.  We had 11 warped 
looms in different structures for the participants to weave samples.  The camaraderie is always great  
when we get together and we had a fun day trying different weaves, including undulating twill, waffle 
weave, rug twining and diversified doubleweave.  My structure was Overshot Patterned Doubleweave. 

                                                                           
We had a good turnout at our September meeting; I was happy to see some faces that haven’t been 
around in a while.  We hope to see even more in October, as our winter residents start trickling back.   
 
See you then, 
Linda 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  There was no formal September Board meeting.  Treasurer Karen Kellenbach 
reports a September 30 checking account balance of $11,524.51. 
 

 

 



October 12 Program – SEEDs for Autism – Mary Ann LaRoche 
 

  SEEDs for Autism was started by Mary Ann in order to provide a safe and productive environment for 
the adult autism community. Toward this goal, the participants produce quality handcrafted items.  
Mary Ann will discuss the organization and its projects. 
 

  Over the past few years, Telaraña members have 
volunteered time and equipment in support of weaving.   
This account is from www.seedsforautism.org :  At 
SEEDs participants learn the art of weaving in a variety of 
skillsets.  We have floor looms, a table loom, inkle looms, 
rigid heddle looms, and hats are made with the knitting- 
in-the- round looms.  Members of the Telaraña Fiber Arts 
Guild teach basic techniques to more complex as they 
gain better understanding of the process.  There are 
many steps to this skill including throwing the shuttle, 
and how to have a consistent beat suitable for the item 
being woven.  They make towels, hats, scarves, 
placemats, table runners, and more.  

 

Future Meetings (Tentative Schedule) 

 
November 9:  Lisa Takata - Jumpstarting Creativity 
December 14: Potluck and Mesa Art Festival Feedback 
January 11: Shari Monsam and Mary Walker - Two Grey Hills Trading Post and Rugs 
February 8:  Topic to be determined 
March 8: Mini-workshops 
April 12: Karen Lukas - Up-cycling: Truly Sustainable Eco Awareness 
May 10: Annual Stash Reduction and Summer Potluck 

 
Mary Garrett Dieterich, 16 March 1927 - 2 April 2016 
 
Please join family, neighbors, friends, and colleagues in a memorial celebration honoring the 
life of Mary Garrett Dieterich.  October 8, 2016, Sister Cities Garden, Kiwanis Park,  5668-5992 
South All America Way (Off of S. Mill Ave.), Tempe, AZ 85283.  10:00 AM  
 
 
 

Wonderful Weaving Workshops 

 
We have exciting workshops planned for the 2017 year, with internationally known instructors. Please 
contact me at webmaster@telarana.org  if you have any questions. Debi 
 
Tom Knisely - Zanshi & Sakiori:  January 14th-16th 2017, Saturday-Monday, 9am-4pm at the Outreach 
Building of the First Methodist Church in Mesa. 
 
Zanshi & Sakori fabrics have their roots in recycling of Japanese fabrics. Zanshi cloth is woven with 
remnant threads from previously woven fabrics that are tied together to make a continuous length of 
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thread in order to weave new fabrics. Sakiori uses very narrow strips of fabric much like a rag rug, but 
with a drape that makes it suitable for clothing. Looms can be 4 or 8 shaft and will need to be 
prewarped. More details will come later. For your weft, Zanshi weft uses your thrums and little bits of 
thread and yarn. Sakiori weft uses silk, rayon or fine cotton fabrics. Tom recommends shopping at your 
local thrift shops. 
The workshop will be limited to 20 weavers. Registration with a deposit of $75 will open at our October 
12th meeting. You or a friend will have to register in person at the meeting, no phone, mail or email 
registration. Expected cost $150-200. 
 
Robyn Spady- Cutting Loose with Tied Weaves:  March 16th-18th 2017, Thursday-Saturday, 9am-4pm at 
East Mesa Christian Church in Mesa (our new meeting facility). 
 
Tied Weaves are a whole group of different ways to create patterned fabrics with floats of limited 
lengths. One threading can provide a multitude of different treadling options-from singles and pairs to 
Dukagang and taquete. In this workshop, participants will learn the fundamentals of tied weaves and 
explore a wide variety of treadling techniques to create different results. For weavers interested in 
understanding terms like summer and winter, single two-tie, taquete, samitum, and exploring Quigley or 
Bergman tied weaves, then this workshop is for you. Four shaft loom minimum, eight shafts 
recommended. This is not a round robin workshop. 
 The workshop will be limited to 20 weavers. Registration with a deposit of $75 will open at our 
November 9th meeting. You or a friend will have to register in person at the meeting, no phone, mail or 
email registration. Expected cost $150-200. 
 
Rosalie Neilson- It’s in the Warp: Color and Design in Warp-Faced Rep 
November 10- 12, 2017, Friday-Sunday, 9am-4pm. 
 
This workshop is in the next guild year and over a year away. I am not posting any more details at this 
time. We may need to change the date to November 9th-11th 2017, because of our venue. Please make a 
note of this workshop on your calendar. 
 
 

North Phoenix Workshop Opportunity 
 
Catharine Ellis Woven Shibori and Indigo Dye Workshop 
March 5, 6 & 7, 2017    Presented by Arizona Desert Weavers and Spinners 
 
This workshop is for weavers who are interested in transforming their work through dyeing.  Weaving 
will be done with cotton or other cellulose fiber and dyeing will be done with indigo.  Students will build 
organic indigo vats and learn how to maintain them.   Looms need to be prepared ahead of time on 4 or 
8 shaft looms.  Registration begins November 1 for nonmembers.  Registration Fee is $100.00.  
Estimated Cost: $140.00-190.00.  Materials Fee: $15.00 Non-Guild members add $25.00. Location: 
Northtown Community Center, Phoenix.   Contact Jeanne Forrest or Karen Stromberg  via 
webmaster@telarana.org . 
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For the Good of the Order 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Demonstrations:  Volunteers are needed for this year’s demonstration opportunities.  Please contact 
Jean Doig by email via webmaster@telarana.org   to sign up for these activities.  Events and dates are as 
follows: 
Arizona State Fair – Saturday, October 22, 10 am – 4 pm. 
Mesa Arts Festival – Saturday and Sunday, December 10 & 11, 10 am – 5 pm both days. 
Pueblo Grande Ancient Technology Day – Saturday, March 11, 9 am – 4 pm. 
School Fine Arts Festival – Saturday, April 8, 9 am – noon. 
Jean Doig, Demonstration Chairperson. 

AZ Federation: The next Federation Board Meeting is scheduled for October 22, 2016.  Debbi Brunner, 
President, has assigned Mary Humme to coordinate a compilation of a teacher database to benefit all 
members of the Arizona Guilds.   Initial documents are being made available to educators to complete 
and submit for the database. Once all edits have been completed the finished document will be made 

available for distribution.   Hope Aguilar, AFWSG Representative. 

 

Tapestry/Navajo Study Group:  This study group will meet on November 12  at MCC Red Mountain, Palo 
Verde Building classroom 114,  9am - noon.  We have a Facebook page that you may join and see 
pictures of our work and members: MCC Tapestry and Navajo Study Group. 

Library Report:  We have some great recent additions to the library - including some with lots of ideas 
for your last minute weaving, knitting, etc. for the MAC sale in December!  For weavers:  Simple Woven 
Garments by Jane Patrick and Sara Goldberg (both pattern and idea book) Block Weaves by Madelyn van 
der Hoogt (DVD), Weaving with Echo and Iris by Marian Stubenitsky.  For knitters:  Knits At Home: Rustic 
Designs for the Modern Nest (pattern book), Knitting: Fashion Industry Craft by Sandy Black,  Knitting 
Architecture by Tannis Gray (pattern book), Light and Layered by Vicki Square (pattern book), Folk Socks: 
The History & Techniques of Handknitted Footwear (pattern book). For spinners:  Spinning Gossamer 
Threads: The Yarns of Orenburg by Galina Khmeleva (DVD).  Karen Kellenbach, Librarian. 

MEMBERSHIP DUES 
We now have 73 paid members.  If you have not yet paid your dues, please do so at the October meeting, or 
by sending your dues to Betz Frederick, 1371 W 12th Place, Tempe, AZ 85281. The check should be made out 
to Telaraña. Please send a completed membership form with your dues so your information can be updated. 
The forms can be downloaded at http://telarana.org/membership.   If you are not sure if you have paid you 
can check with Betz.  
 

Don’t forget, our Guild earns rewards when you shop these retailers and designate our 
Guild: 
The Woolery:  http://www.woolery.com/Store/pc/home.asp?idaffiliate=101  
Amazon:  www.Smile.Amazon.com 
Halcyon Yarn:  www.halcyonyarn.com 
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Weavers Study Group:  If you are want to learn more techniques about weaving, join us at the Weavers 
Study Group this year.  In September we had a great Weaving Structure Experience II workshop.  See 
Linda’s letter for more.    On October 17 we will be meeting at 
Stapley Fire Station, 830 S. Stapley, Mesa.  This is on the west 
side of Stapley between Southern and Broadway.  There is an 
entrance off of Stapley, but you can also turn west on 8th 
street and go in the back drive.  Betz will be bringing a video 
on understanding block weaves.  Of course, we will have show 
and tell.   On November 14 (second Monday rather than our 
usual third Monday because of Thanksgiving), Karen Z and 
Malcolm will share ideas that they learned in a workshop.  
Again we will be at Stapley Fire Station.  There will be no 
meetings in December or January.  On February 20 we will work on finishing techniques.  More later on 
that.  In March we will have a follow up of Robyn Spady's workshop.  All meetings begin at 7 p.m. 

 

In and Around Town (and elsewhere)  
Pueblo Grande Navajo Rug Auction:  Pueblo Grande Museum, November 5. Preview from 9-11:30 am 
and auction starts at noon. Fry Bread booth outside selling blue corn pancakes and coffee for breakfast 
and fry bread for lunch. 

 

Sue Bunch and Sharie Monsam have entries in the 10x10 show. The reception is $10 to get in but that 
includes food and a wine cash bar. 

Tucson Miniatures:  There will be a show and sale by Tucson’s miniature Community at 4455 E. Camp 
Lowell Drive, Tucson. Saturday Oct. 15, 10am-5pm and Sunday, Oct. 16, 11am-4pm. 

Desert Caballeros Western Museum: 21 N. Frontier St., Wickenburg, “Follow the Thread: Quilts from 
the Museum’s Permanent Collection” though Dec. 31st. 

Free Online Course – The Power of Colour:  This course is offered by KLC School of Design in Britain.  It 
begins October 17, but one can join now via   https://www.futurelearn.com/courses/power-of-colour 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.futurelearn.com%2Fcourses%2Fpower-of-colour&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNFD5Acb0MPc1Cwd6Jn7_pxy238tHg


Here is a quote from the course information:  Throughout the course we’ll explore and evaluate 
different colour theories and apply them in real-world situations. We’ll also meet an eclectic and 
inspirational group of creative professionals and hear about their personal relationships with colour, as 
well as examining the use of colour in different disciplines like graphic design and art. 

Verde Valley Weavers and Spinners Guild “Cŀōǳƭƻǳǎ CƛōŜǊ {ŀƭŜ нлмсέ: Thursday, Oct. 6 thru Sunday, 
October 9, 10 a.m. - 5 p.m.  Opening Reception: October 7, 5 p.m. - 8 p.m. Refreshments provided. 
Sedona Arts Center’s Special Exhibition Gallery, 15 Art Barn Rd in Uptown Sedona. No Admission 
Charge.  
 
Sedona Arts Festival: October 8 and 9 at Sedona Red Rock High School, 10am - 4pm. 
 
Arizona State Fair:  October 7-30, 2016, Fair Grounds, Phoenix - http://www.azstatefair.com 

 

Yarnitecture: A Knitter’s Guide to Spinning – This is a new book by Jillian Moreno published by Storey 
Publications.  You can find more information about the book on their website at 
http://www.storey.com/books/yarnitecture/ 

 

Asian Textile Studies:  www.asiantextilestudies.com  is a new website written by British textile experts 
David and Sue Richardson.  You will find information and photos, with the possibility of an intriguing 
tour. 
 
Juried Exhibit at ASU:  It Took A While 
November 7-18, 2016, Opening reception: November 8, 2016 6-8 p.m. 
Harry Wood Gallery, Arizona State University, Tempe, AZ 
Hosted by Fiber Arts Network.  Juried by Molly Koehn and Erika Lynne Hanson. 
See  https://azfiberartsnetwork.com/ for complete information.  
 
Tucson Handweavers and Spinners Guild:  Our neighbor to the south, this is a vibrant fiber arts guild.  
Their newsletter can be accessed through the guild site at http://www.thsg.org . 

 
A Palette of Fiber Arts 2016:  Reception and Fiber Arts Gala, Tucson Jewish Community Center, 1:00 pm 
– 6:00 pm, Saturday, October 29, 2016. 
 
Fall Fiber Fiesta:  November 18, 19 and 20, Scottish Rite Temple, 463, Paseo de Peralta, Santa Fe, NM. 

Arizona Fiber Arts Retreat:  Mark your calendar for January 18-21, 2017 for the 6th annual retreat at 
Arcosanti.  See https://arizonafiberartsretreat.wordpress.com/ for   more information. 
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THE FIBER FACTORY 
The Southwestôs Most Complete Yarn 

Shop 
 

Yarn, accessories, equipment& classes 
for:  

Knitting, Weaving, Spinning, Crochet,  
Tatting, Basketry, Bobbin  Lace, & Navajo 

weaving.                                                      

                 
 

 
   480.969.43462 

216 W. Main St, Mesa, AZ 85201 

Out of area: 888.969.9276 

e-mail: yarn@fiberfactory.com 

Visit our website: www.fiberfactory.com 

 


